
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>

Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 10/4/2016 1:24:27 PM
Subject: FW: Rural District meeting on THursday, Ocotber 6th

Information is getting out there already FYI
 
From: Glaccum, David 

Sent: Tuesday, October 04, 2016 12:00 PM

To: Schimsa, Rebecca; Taylor, Richele

Subject: FW: Rural District meeting on THursday, Ocotber 6th
 
FYI.
 
From: Turner, Jane [mailto:turnerj@winthrop.edu] 

Sent: Tuesday, October 04, 2016 11:32 AM

To: khawkins@ed.sc.gov; Melanie Barton (bartonmelanie@aol.com) <bartonmelanie@aol.com>; Glaccum, David 
(DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov) <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>

Cc: Beth Phibbs <Beth@scasa.org>

Subject: Rural District meeting on THursday, Ocotber 6th
 
Hello all,
 
Dillon School District just called to tell me that they received a call from their emergency preparedness office to tell 
them they had to close schools on Thursday and Friday due to Hurricane Matthew. They said they would not be able 
to attend the rural district meeting.
I am guessing that other districts in Mathew’s path or along evacuation routes may be told the same thing. Have you 
all heard anything about this? We may need to reschedule the rural district meeting this Thursday.
 
Jane
 

 
Email: turnerj@cerra.org
Web: www.cerra.org
Social: facebook.com/cerrasc youtube.com/cerrasc twitter.com/cerrasc
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